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Working together effectively to enhance the health and wellbeing of our communities 

MINUTES
PPG meeting
	Meeting Date:
	
18th January 2022
	Meeting Time:
	1900

	Attendees:
	15 patients plus Liz Richards and Sarah Dowling from the Practice

	Apologies:
	Many



	
	ITEM
	ISSUE / STATUS / ACTION REQUIRED
	Responsible
	Due

	1.
	Introductions and Welcome
	Liz Richards (LR) welcomed everyone.  LR thanked everyone for responding and joining the meeting tonight 
	
	

	2.
	Apologies 
	Many were received by email
	
	

	3.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting 
	agreed
	
	

	4.
	Actions update
	
	
	

	5.
	Presentation
	


	
	





	6.
	Discussion points
	Sandra Parsons attended the meeting and gave an over view of social prescribing and a case study of the type of work she does.

Shari Wharton attended the meeting and explained her role as Patient Services Manager.

It was raised that the e consult service is quite clunky.  Sometimes the categories don’t fit a patient’s issue and then you can’t proceed with the process.  Advised to use the ‘general health query’ route or miscellaneous.  LR will feedback to NHS England about the user experience as this is a platform that our website links to and therefore  we don’t have control over the design .

PPG going forward
LR explained that the practice would like this meeting to be run by patients for the patients with input from the surgery.  We would like some volunteers for the roles of a chair person and secretary.  We would like it to run more like a PTA.
Some members are interested to help but are cautious as they don’t wish to do it on their own or feel that they have the experience that is needed
Pre covid- the Redbourn patients did have a group of people that were willing to give their time to this – Bill Baxter will forward the details of those people for LR to contact.
Daniela Poutney and Susannah Williams are happy to help in some capacity
Raised that there needs to be representation form all sites, not just Redbourn.
Raised that a virtual meeting might be putting some people off getting involved, an in person one might be better.  LR explained that for the surgery the virtual option was more convenient but accepted more of a balance could be sought.
Future topics for a meeting could be a representative for mental health, how we direct patients and especially through the transition of adolescence to adulthood as there have been a range of different experiences – what should happen?
	








	




	11.
	AOB
	none
	
	

	12.
	Date / time of next meeting
	16th March 2022, 7pm
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PPG Meeting 

18th January 2022









Meet some of the team:



Shari Wharton-Patient Services Manager

Sandra Parsons- Social Prescriber









Covid booster updates and primary care services



At the beginning of December we had decided to scale back our covid booster offering as we had invited all and vaccinated most of our clinically vulnerable and elderly population.  There was also lots of availability to obtain vaccines in locations other than the GP surgery and we were keen to try and get back to normal.

The Omicron variant arrived and the Prime Minister made his announcement on 12th December 2021 that all over 18s should be invited for a booster before the 31st December 2021.  

It did not feel morally right to scale down our operation at this point 

13th December – all hands on deck to make the above happen









What we did



We kept all GP appointments the same

We stopped routine nurse appointments up until Christmas Day.  Appointments such as phlebotomy, smear tests, asthma reviews etc were all cancelled and rearranged.  We kept childhood immunisations and diabetic reviews going.

All other nurse appointments were converted to vaccine clinics.

We received approval to move the vaccine so we were able to do pop up clinics at Redbourn Health Centre and Highfield Surgery as well as at the Lodge Surgery.

Despite reassurances it was a nightmare to get the stock- we had to go and collect it from Watford Hospital in the end.

Extra clinics were put on Sunday 19th December and the two bank holidays after Christmas.

Housebound patients were completed.









In December 2021



We delivered 4913 vaccines, 84 of which were our remaining housebound patients

To date we have delivered 9225 vaccines since October 

In January we will continue to offer a service to scoop up anybody that becomes eligible for their booster- we think there may be a few at the end of January, early February who were not able to have it due to having covid.

We are also boosting our 16-17 year olds, clinically vulnerable 12-15 year olds and we are waiting to hear what the guidance is for the 5-11 year olds.  We are also giving our immunocompromised patients a 4th dose.

We are approaching this as a business as usual model now with small clinics in the nursing team rotas, rather than specific clinics.  









Primary care services



We are now offering all of our services again except for spirometry and travel vaccines.









PPG going forward



We would like the PPG to be run by the patients rather than by the practice.

It would need probably 2 volunteers, one to be a chairperson to liaise with the practice and decide what should be spoken about and a secretary who could send out an agenda and write up the minutes.

Any thoughts?











AOB?



Next meeting Wednesday 16th March at 7pm.
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